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Absence 

If your child is ill and 

unable to complete 

work at home and/or 

join live lessons, please 

contact your child’s 

teacher to inform them. 

 

In the event that a 

child tests positive for 

COVID-19, please notify 

us of this via our covid 

reporting e-mail        

address. Please inform 

us of this whether or 

not your child is        

attending school. 

Thank You. 

 

Dear Parents, 

Thank you for all the fantastic work children are completing at home and for 
great attendance at live lessons on Google Meet. Teachers are very impressed 
with the dedication children are demonstrating to their school work whilst at 
home during the current lockdown and thank parents for your fantastic support. 
We are all aware of all that you are doing at home and do not underestimate how 
hard it is to juggle your own work commitments with the childrenõs home learning. 

 

Completed work can be shared with Teachers in a number of ways: 

Submit work directly from online platforms such                                             
as MyMaths and Purple Mash 

Photograph work in books and e- mail it to Teachers                                       
or share via Evidence Me 

ôTurn inõ via Google Classroom 

Teachers are keen to give feedback on the tremendous efforts children and   
parents are making to complete work tasks. If you are not sure how to submit 
completed work or are unsure if your childõs Teacher has received work          
submitted, please  contact the Teacher via e-mail and they will be happy to assist 
you. 

 

Exercise Books 

Children are working hard completing some of their Maths and English written 
tasks and spellings in their exercise books and are continuing to take care with 
their handwriting and presentation. If your child is reaching the end of their  
exercise book, please contact your childõs Teacher or the school office to       
request a new one. New books with your child's name on will be placed in the box 
outside the school entrance for you to collect. 

 

Oxford Reading Owl 

The school has subscribed to the Oxford Owl e-book Library which provides    
access to hundreds of reading books online. Login details will follow next week 
for children in all classes which will enable you to access the e-library. Teachers 
will direct   children to the appropriate book band level and you can then select     
suitable reading books with your child.  

We are really proud of our children for working so hard at home and again thank  
parents and carers most sincerely for all that you are doing for your children and 
for your continued support with home learning. 

 

H T Lennon 

Head Teacher 
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EMAILS 

LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ǉǳŜǊƛŜǎ ƻǊ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴǎ ǊŜƎŀǊŘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ 
ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀǘ ƘƻƳŜΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ōȅ      
Ŝ-ƳŀƛƭΦ  ¸ƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ǿƛƭƭ Řƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǾŜǊȅ ōŜǎǘ ǘƻ ŀǎǎƛǎǘ 
ȅƻǳΦ  ²Ŝ Řƻ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ Ƙƻǿ ƘŀǊŘ ƘƻƳŜ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŦƻǊ 

ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΦ 

{ǘ hǎǿŀƭŘΩǎ ƛǎ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƘŀǊŘ ǘƻ Ƴŀƛƴǘŀƛƴ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻƳƻǘŜ ŀ 
ǇƻǎƛǝǾŜ ǿƻǊƪ ƭƛŦŜ ōŀƭŀƴŎŜ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ǎǘŀũΦ  {ǘŀũ ŜƳŀƛƭǎ ǿƛƭƭ 
ƻǇŜǊŀǘŜ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ǘƘŜ ƘƻǳǊǎ ƻŦ уΥол ŀƴŘ пΥолǇƳ aƻƴŘŀȅτ

CǊƛŘŀȅΦ 

CONTACT  

If you cannot access the work for any reason, if you feel 
you are missing  communications, or the work being 

provided is not suitable for your child and your childΩs 
needs, or you have a concern     regarding our remote 

learning offer as a matter of urgency please contact the 
school, your childΩs teacher, or Miss Lennon directly. 

Thank you. 

 

eyfs@stoswaldscatholicprimary.co.uk  

y1@stoswaldscatholicprimary.co.uk  

y2@stoswaldscatholicprimary.co.uk  

y3@stoswaldscatholicprimary.co.uk  

y4@stoswaldscatholicprimary.co.uk  

y5@stoswaldscatholicprimary.co.uk  

y6@stoswaldscatholicprimary.co.uk 

 

‘COVID Reporting’ e-mail address 

Please continue to report any positive covid results by e-mailing us on 

covidreporting@stoswaldscatholicprimary.co.uk  

Please note, this e-mail address should only be used to report a child with 

a confirmed POSITIVE test result. Thank you. 

Newsletter written by W Bluck, edited by H Lennon 

SCHOOL ARRANGEMENTS 
FOR CRITICAL WORKERS 

The school day will be 8.45am to 3.15pm for all       
children. The gate/door will be closed by 8.50am, 
please ensure your child is ready to enter at 8.45am. 
Children will be dismissed at 3.10pm and the school 
will close at 3.15pm. Children will not be dismissed in 
year groups. Please queue socially distanced in the 
designated queueing areas and your child will be   
dismissed when you reach the front of the queue. 

Entrance and exit points will be as follows: 

Reception: Reception Door 

Y1 & Y2: Rear hall door 

Y3 & Y4: Junior Gate 

Y5 & Y6: Junior Gate 

Siblings should continue to come in to school with the 
youngest sibling, at 8.45am and leave with the oldest 

sibling.  

Children attending school will have access to the same 
learning set for the children at home, supervised and 
facilitated by a member of school staff. This may be a 
Teacher or a Teaching Assistant. Children will need to 
bring into school each day the resources previously 
provided for home learning eg CGP books, exercise 

books etc. 

Lunches will continue to be provided by the school 
kitchen for children who require them. 

Home School Communication 

General messages and reminders will continue to be sent via 

the school app. During the period of lockdown and partial 

school closure it is essential that the lines of communication 

remain open therefore we strongly advise all parents to 

download the app to your device. 

Information will also be posted on the school website. The 

school app contains simple links to the most useful pages of 

the website. 

We may also send information home via e-mail or text so 

please inform us if your e-mail address or mobile phone   

number changes.   

Please contact the school office if you have any difficulty 

downloading the school app and we will try our very best to 

help. 

 

Laptops/Devices 

¢ƻ ŘŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ Ƙŀǎ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ŀƴ 

ŀƭƭƻŎŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ с ƭŀǇǘƻǇǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ      

5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ 9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ŀ     

ŦǳǊǘƘŜǊ мл ƪƛƴŘƭȅ ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ 

ǘƘŜ tŀǊƛǎƘΦ ¢ƘŜǎŜ ŘŜǾƛŎŜǎ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭƭ ƴƻǿ ōŜŜƴ ŀƭƭƻŎŀǘŜŘ ǘƻ    

ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǘƻ ŀǎǎƛǎǘ ǿƛǘƘ ƘƻƳŜ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎΣ      

ƘƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎƛƴƎ ŀƴȅ ŘƛŶŎǳƭǘȅ ǊŜƭŀǝƴƎ ǘƻ 

ƭŀŎƪ ƻŦ ŜǉǳƛǇƳŜƴǘ ŀǘ ƘƻƳŜΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ 

ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ Řƻ ƻǳǊ ōŜǎǘ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ȅƻǳΦ 

COUNCIL LETTER  

 

Please find below an important letter of thanks from 

Warrington Borough Council to parents/carers        

following the current ‘stay at home’ restrictions and           

keeping  children learning at home. 

mailto:covidreporting@stoswaldscatholicprimary.co.uk


óROCK CHOIR ROCK STARSô 

Every Wednesday at 4:00pm during lockdown the óRock 

Choir Rock Starsô team will be broadcasting a fun 

singalong for  children of all ages. 

Each session will be 15 minutes and will be available to 

revisit at any time. 

All the lyrics will be on the screen for you so all you need 
is a bit of space to dance around! 

You can Join óRock Choir Rock Starsô YouTube by 
following the link below  

 https://www.youtube.com/playlist?
list=PL1NcUBKNLcuLjfNUnthA--yA4c7BxX5Bs   

 

Free School Meal Vouchers 

LŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƛǊŎǳƳǎǘŀƴŎŜǎ ƘŀǾŜ ŎƘŀƴƎŜŘ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳ  ǘƘƛƴƪ ȅƻǳ 
Ƴŀȅ ƴƻǿ ōŜ ŜƴǝǘƭŜŘ ǘƻ ŦǊŜŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƳŜŀƭǎ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Ǝƻ ǘƻ  

ƘǧǇǎΥκκǿǿǿΦǿŀǊǊƛƴƎǘƻƴΦƎƻǾΦǳƪκŦǊŜŜǎŎƘƻƻƭƳŜŀƭǎ   

ŦƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ƻƴ ŜƭƛƎƛōƛƭƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ŀǇǇƭȅΦ 

/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǿƘƻ ǉǳŀƭƛŦȅ ŦƻǊ ōŜƴŜŬǘǎ ǊŜƭŀǘŜŘ ŦǊŜŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 
ƳŜŀƭǎ ǿƛƭƭ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƳŜŀƭǎ ǾƻǳŎƘŜǊǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǾŀƭǳŜ 
ƻŦ ϻмр ǇŜǊ ǿŜŜƪ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ  ƭƻŎƪŘƻǿƴ όϻо ǇŜǊ Řŀȅ ŦƻǊ 
ŜŀŎƘ Řŀȅ ǘƘŜȅ Řƻ ƴƻǘ ŀǧŜƴŘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦύ ! ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƳŜŀƭ ǿƛƭƭ 
ōŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ŦƻǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǿƘƻ ŀǊŜ ŀǧŜƴŘƛƴƎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ƴƻǘŜΥ ƛƴŦŀƴǘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǿƘƻ ƴƻǊƳŀƭƭȅ  ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ  
¦ƴƛǾŜǊǎŀƭ CǊŜŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ aŜŀƭǎ ƛƴ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ Řƻ ƴƻǘ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ 
ǾƻǳŎƘŜǊǎ ǳƴƭŜǎǎ ǘƘŜȅ also ǉǳŀƭƛŦȅ ŦƻǊ ōŜƴŜŬǘǎ ǊŜƭŀǘŜŘ 
CǊŜŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ aŜŀƭǎΦ Lǘ ƛǎ  ǘƘŜǊŜŦƻǊŜ ŜǎǎŜƴǝŀƭ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ 

ŀǇǇƭȅ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ǘƘƛƴƪ ȅƻǳ Ƴŀȅ ōŜ ŜƭƛƎƛōƭŜΦ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Due to our commitment to promote the Arts at St Oswald’s and our close partnership with the 

Ambassador Theatre Group, National Theatre, Royal Shakespeare Company, the Palace Theatre, 

Manchester and the Liverpool Empire, we are able to share with you a  special link to a recorded 

performance of Dick Whittington at the National Theatre, London. 

We hope you enjoy watching the pantomime as a lovely weekend family treat for you all. 

To access the performance (approx. 2hrs) click on the link below: 

https://www.ntathome.com/screeners?code=c1f01eb5  

The link is available until 31 January 2021. 

If you are unable to watch the pantomime then please try to read the story of Dick Whittington to 

your children which we are sure they will enjoy.   

Traditional tales are the best! 

As requested by the National Theatre, please do not share this link outside 

our school community. 

http://go2.mailengine1.com/click/fdra-2cjrqj-wqxurw-cwcygzu5/
http://go2.mailengine1.com/click/fdra-2cjrqj-wqxurw-cwcygzu5/
https://www.warrington.gov.uk/freeschoolmeals
https://www.ntathome.com/screeners?code=c1f01eb5


 

Live Teaching Session Timetable  

From Monday 18 January 2021 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you have any problems logging into Google Classroom or joining the live 

sessions, please contact your child’s Teacher or for technical support please 

call Ian Jones on 07764609589 

 

Please note, these times may need to be amended if the number of children attending 

school rises.  

 

 

Class: 

  

Days Morning Afternoon 

Reception Mon/Tues/Wed/Fri 9.10-9.30am 

11.20-11.40am 

  

Year 1 Mon/Tues/Wed/Fri 

  
9.45-10.15am 

  

1.40-2.10pm 

Year 2 Mon/Tues/Wed/Fri 

  
10.35-11.05am 

  

1.05-1.35pm 

Year 3 Mon/Tues/Thurs/Fri 9.45-10.25am 

11.30-12.10pm 

  

Year 4 Mon/Tues/Thurs/Fri 9-9.40am 

  

1.30-2.10pm 

Year 5 Mon/Tues/Wed/Thurs 9.30-10.10am 

  

2.00-2.45pm 

Year 6 Mon/Tues/Wed/Thurs 10.45-11.25am 

  

1.20-2.00pm 



 

 

 

St OswaldΩs Catholic Primary School 

ΨDƻƻƎƭŜ aŜŜǘΩ [ƛǾŜ [Ŝǎǎƻƴ 9ǝǉǳŜǧŜ 

Respect Privacy: {Ŝǘ ǳǇ ƛƴ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ǎǇŀŎŜ ǿƘŜǊŜ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ƘŜŀǊ ŀƴŘ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜǊŜ 

ƛǎ ƴƻǘƘƛƴƎ ƛƴŀǇǇǊƻǇǊƛŀǘŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ōŀŎƪƎǊƻǳƴŘΦ  5ƻƴΩǘ ǘŀƪŜ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜǎ ƻǊ ǎŎǊŜŜƴǎƘƻǘǎ ƻǊ 

ǎƘŀǊŜκǇƻǎǘ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ŎƭŀǎǎΦ {ǳƛǘŀōƭȅ ŘǊŜǎǎŜŘ όƴƻ ǇȅƧŀƳŀǎύ 

tǳƴŎǘǳŀƭƛǘȅΥ [ƻƎƛƴ ǘƻ DƻƻƎƭŜ /ƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ р ƳƛƴǳǘŜǎ ǇǊƛƻǊ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜŘ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǝƳŜ 

ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴΦ  ¢ƘŜ ƭƛƴƪ ǿƛƭƭ ŀǇǇŜŀǊ н ƳƛƴǳǘŜǎ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ ƭŜǎǎƻƴ ōŜƎƛƴǎΦ 

Muting: ²ƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ŜƴǘŜǊ ŀ ƳŜŜǝƴƎΣ ƳǳǘŜ ȅƻǳǊǎŜƭŦ όƛŦ ƴƻǘ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ƳǳǘŜŘύΦ 

Your Turn: ²ŀƛǘ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ǘƻ Ŏŀƭƭ ƻƴ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ǳƴƳǳǘŜ ȅƻǳǊǎŜƭŦΦ hƴƭȅ ƻƴŜ        

ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘŜκǘŀƭƪ ŀǘ ŀ ǝƳŜΦ 

Contributing and Questions: ²ƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘŜ ǘƻ ǿƘŀǘ ƛǎ 

ōŜƛƴƎ ǎŀƛŘΣ ōǳǘ ƛǘ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǘǳǊƴΣ Ǉǳǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǘƘǳƳō ǳǇ ǘƻ ǎƘƻǿ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ȅƻǳ ǿŀƴǘ 

ǘƻ ǎŀȅ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎΦ 

Lesson conduct:  

 tŀȅ ŀǧŜƴǝƻƴ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ƻǊ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ŀǊŜ ǎǇŜŀƪƛƴƎΦ DƛǾŜ ǘƘŜƳ 

ǝƳŜ ǘƻ ǊŜǎǇƻƴŘΦ 

 {Ƙƻǿ ǊŜǎǇŜŎǘ ŀƴŘ ƎƻƻŘ ƳŀƴƴŜǊǎ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŜǾŜǊȅōƻŘȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭŜǎǎƻƴΦ 

 bƻ ŜŀǝƴƎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƭŜǎǎƻƴΦ 

Where to look: [ƻƻƪ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎŀƳŜǊŀ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ǘŀƭƪƛƴƎΦ 

ΨChatΩ function: ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ƻƴƭȅ ǘƻ ōŜ ǳǎŜŘ ǘƻ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǘŜ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊ ƛƴ        

ǊŜƭŀǝƻƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƭŜǎǎƻƴ ƻǊ ƘƻƳŜǿƻǊƪ ς ƛǘ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ǘƻ ōŜ ǳǎŜŘ ǘƻ ŎƘŀǘ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ 

ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎΦ   

Stay Connected: hƴŎŜ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ƧƻƛƴŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴΣ ȅƻǳ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ǎǘŀȅ ǳƴǝƭ ǘƘŜ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ 

Ƙŀǎ ŜƴŘŜŘΦ όLŦ ƛǘ ƛǎ ŜǎǎŜƴǝŀƭ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ƭŜŀǾŜ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ƛǘ Ƙŀǎ ŜƴŘŜŘΣ Ƨǳǎǘ 

ƭŜŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ǉǳƛŜǘƭȅ ŀƴŘ Řƻ ƴƻǘ ƛƴǘŜǊǊǳǇǘ ǘƘŜ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊ  

 

 



 

 

 

Professor Steven Broomhead MBE  

  
Chief Executive  

  

  Paula Worthington  
  Director of Education, Early Help and SEND  
  Families and Wellbeing  

    
  East Annexe  
  Town Hall  

  Sankey Street  

  Warrington WA1 1UH  

  

  

                    18 January 2021  

  

  
Dear parents and carers  

  

As you will know yourselves, the current national lockdown continues to provide many challenges for us all and we are 

very grateful to our education settings in Warrington who are doing an outstanding job in providing high-quality teaching 

and learning, despite the challenging and disruptive circumstances.  

  

This teaching, for the majority of our schoolchildren throughout the current national lockdown, has been conducted   

remotely, and will continue to be provided until the February half term. We are very grateful to our parents and carers 

across Warrington who have been extremely accommodating and who are continuing to ensure that many of our 

schoolchildren are receiving the best possible educational offering through virtual learning at home.   

  

Of course, our education settings are also providing a small amount of face to face teaching, but this is for vulnerable    

children or children of critical workers only. We will ensure that for our critical workers – those who cannot work from 

home and are in essential jobs such as providing care, health, public transport, blue light services and beyond – we make 

faceto-face teaching available, but appreciate that this currently only applies to the minority of our schoolchildren across 

Warrington.  

  

Despite this, we can assure you that regardless of where your child is currently being taught – acknowledging the vast     

majority will be learning remotely from home – our dedicated and passionate teaching and education colleagues will 

continue to provide the best possible learning opportunities.  

  



 

 

 

 

Our current coronavirus case numbers in Warrington remain high, and in line with the national lockdown restrictions many of us are 

having to adapt and change our normal routines to follow the clear ‘stay at home’ message. We appreciate that for many, this will 

also mean your children are currently learning from home. With this in mind, we are very grateful to our parents who are following 

the strict national rules in place by keeping their children remotely learning, in line with the national guidance of only allowing 

children of critical workers or vulnerable children into our education settings.  

  

We know how challenging home-schooling can be, not least balancing it with other responsibilities and the access to technology it 

demands, but we are humbled by how well our young people continue to adjust to these turbulent times.   

  

Hope is on the horizon in the form of vaccination but for now, please continue to play your part by sticking to the basics of ‘hands, face, 

space’ and by staying at home with your household wherever possible in line with the current national restrictions, which you can read at 
gov.uk/coronavirus.   

  

We know that the current ‘stay at home’ restrictions are not just limiting physical school contact, but a lot of other activities we 

once considered normal and routine. We are therefore extremely grateful for your support in keeping your children learning at 

home.  

  

  

Yours sincerely  

  

  

  

            
  

Paula Worthington          Councillor Matt Smith  

Director, Education, Early Help & SEND    Cabinet Member, Children’s Services  

  

  

  
Professor Steven Broomhead  

Chief Executive  

  

  

  

  

  

https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus
https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus
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